

OIR: 2324/881

18 April 2024

Tēnā koe

Request for Information under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA)

Thank you for your email of **11 April 2024** requesting the following information:

1. what did Councillors know concerning this Traffic Report from Urban Connection Limited?;

Elected members were made aware of the ongoing work being undertaken by Urban Connections and the associated costs through an email that was sent to them on 14 November 2023.

2. what's the cost of these reports to ratepayers?;

The total cost of the Safe System Assessment was \$16,330.

3. why was the information provided to Cuttriss and how much did they pay?

A copy of the Safe System Assessment was requested by the applicant (Bulletin Trust), and therefore a copy was forwarded to Cuttriss Consultants as they are acting on behalf of the applicant. The Council did not charge the applicant for this information.

Please note that any information provided in response to your request may be published on the Council website, with your personal details removed.

4. Why hasn't KCDC extended the same facility to affected ratepayers by providing them with copies of the Reports?

The Safe System Assessment was provided to residents. A copy was sent to Leith Consulting who were engaged and are acting on behalf of the local residents. This was sent on 22 January 2024. A copy can be found using this link https://www.epa.govt.nz/assets/Uploads/Documents/Fast-track-consenting/Moy-Estate/Urban-Connections-Transport-Assessment.pdf

Ngā mihi,

Sean Mallon

pulle

Group Manager Infrastructure and Asset Management Kaiwhakahaere Rōpū Anga me te Whakahaere Rawa